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2 September 2016
Thu 1

Fri 2

Sat 3 8:30 am
9:00 am

Prayer meeting followed by breakfast
Everybody Welcome Coffee Morning

Sun 4 9:15:am

6:00 pm

Communion
Matthew 17:1-13 “One greater than Moses is here”
Evening Prayer at Moddershall

Mon 5

Tue 6 10:00 am
12:30 pm

7:00 pm

Coffee before midweek service; service at 10:30
Seekers Club
Youth Club yrs 9-13

Wed 7 9:25 am
6:00 pm
7:30 pm

Christ Church First School assembly
KingZone yrs 2-4
Standing Committeee

Thu 8 1:20 pm Christ Church Academy assembly

Fri 9

Sat 10

Sun 11 9:15 am Morning Prayer
Luke 6:17-26 “The right way to live”

Mon 12 6:30 pm Breathe yrs 5-8

Tue 13 10:00 am
12:30 pm

7:00 pm

Coffee before midweek service; service at 10:30
Seekers Club
Youth Club yrs 9-13

Wed 14 9:25 am
6:00 pm

Christ Church First School assembly
KingZone yrs 2-4

Thu 15 1:20 pm Christ Church Academy assembly
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Fri 16

Sat 17

Sun 18 9:15 am Communion
Luke 6:27-42 “The right judgments to make”

Mon 19 6:30 pm Breathe yrs 5-8

Tue 20 10:00 am
12:30 pm

7:00 pm

Coffee before midweek service; service at 10:30
Seekers Club
Youth Club yrs 9-13

Wed 21 9:25 am
6:00 pm
7:30 pm

Christ Church First School assembly
KingZone yrs 2-4
PCC meeting

Thu 22 1:20 pm Christ Church Academy assembly

Fri 23 6:00 pm Harvest Supper   (Oulton Village Hall)

Sat 24

Sun 25 9:15 am

6:00 pm

Family service, Harvest Festival
Luke 6:43-7:29 “The right response to make”
Bring and share meal followed by
Discipleship Explored (1) “Confident in Christ”

Mon 26 6:30 pm Breathe yrs 5-8

Tue 27 10:00 am
12:30 pm

7:00 pm

Coffee before midweek service; service at 10:30
Seekers Club
Youth Club yrs 9-13

Wed 28 9:25 am
6:00 pm

Christ Church First School assembly
KingZone yrs 2-4

Thu 29 1:20 pm Christ Church Academy assembly

Fri 30

 Fairtrade goods will be on sale after the service on September 25th



4 Back to business
the move from vacation to vocation

Time away often means charting the unknown. We might use a
real map, rely on the Satnav’s relentless instructions, or even
trust our own intuition. In all cases it is important to know
where you are and where you’re going. Even though I’ve got a
reasonable sense of direction, it really does help to know where
I’m starting. The words, “You are here” are very helpful, as they
makes a big difference to the route to our planned destination.
Jesus instructed his disciples to make disciples. By his
resurrection he won victory over the world and so has ultimate
authority. Now he commands his disciples: ‘Therefore go
therefore and make disciples of all nations…’ (Mt 28v19).  This
is to be our first priority. It’s not wrong to develop systems in
church that enable things to run smoothly. It is not wrong to
serve others in the community. It is not wrong to give practical
help to the needy, enjoy social events, or run a bookstall. Many
such things enable us to be outward looking rather than
self-absorbed. It is not wrong to make our services the best
that we can. These things are good and important. But they are
not our first priority.
Jesus entrusts us with the mission of making disciples of people
from all nations. That is his call. The local church’s mission is to
make disciples who make disciples. Everything we do should do
just that. This is the vocation for all who follow Jesus Christ.
To this end we have a three-term programme starting this
autumn. The first term called ‘Discipleship Explored’ provides a
time in which to attend more closely to our own walk with
Jesus. Subsequent terms provide opportunity to encourage
others to follow in the way of Jesus:
whether they have simply lost touch with
the church, had a season of being away, or
simply are on the edges of belief and want
to know more.

This may be uncharted territory, but I hope
you will join us on this journey of exploration
and discovery.

Paul Kingman
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Sunday evenings from 6.00-7.30 p.m.
To be held in Christ Church Centre

(also midweek in home Bible study groups).

‘Discipleship Explored’ is a course designed to give you the time
and space to think about what it really means to live the
Christian life. This eight week journey through the Apostle Paul’s
letter to the Philippians, will help you to think through questions
such as: How can I be sure I’m a Christian? What is life really
about? How can I grow as a Christian? How can I enjoy being a
Christian more? You may have been in church for years, or you
may be only just beginning the Christian life. Whatever stage
you are at, ‘Discipleship Explored’ will help you understand what
is involved in following Christ today, and encourage you to start
walking confidently in his steps.

Sunday No. Session title
25th Sept  1 Confident in Christ
2nd Oct  2 Living in Christ
9th Oct  3 Standing together in Christ
16th Oct  4 Transformed by Christ
23rd Oct  5 Righteous in Christ
30th Oct  6 Knowing Christ
6th Nov  7 Rejoicing in Christ
13th Nov  8 Content in Christ
Participant’s manuals contain all the study materials (£3.00
each), but please bring a Bible and a pen. If you don’t have a
Bible we recommend the NIV and some may be found on the
Christ Church bookstall or ordered through
www.10ofthose.com either directly or through the church
website under ‘bookstall’.   Paul Kingman



6 Prayer meeting: Saturday 3rd September

We hold a once per month prayer meeting followed by
breakfast. This is usually on the first Saturday of the
month (when there is a farmers’ market which makes it
easier to remember) from 8.30-9.30 a.m. We invite you
to make this a priority as we commit our plans to the Lord
and ask him to make our ministry fruitful and glorifying to
him. Paul Kingman

PCC News
The PCC. met on 13th July 2016 and the following matters
were reported:

  Christ Church will be streaming the enthronement
service of the Rt Revd Michael Ipgrave as Bishop of
Lichfield live in the church centre on Saturday 24th

September beginning at 10.45. All will be welcome
to watch the service

  We are awaiting dates from the builders for the
commencement of work to the Blower House and
stonework at the front of the church

  During the Summer Holidays we will be trialling
activity sheets for the children to complete during
the service.

  The budget for the Mission Giving, for the next year,
was agreed which consists of 10% of our income.

  The PCC thanked Kieran McKnight for all his work as
Youth Minister over the last 5 years and wished him
and Ashley well with in their mission work in
Fujairah, United Arab Emirates

The next PCC meeting is on Wednesday 21st September
2016.



7 Being a Bishop
For you, I am a bishop; with you, I am a Christian. Those words
of St Augustine will be the first words that (provided all goes to
plan) I speak after being placed in the episcopal chair, the
cathedra, in Lichfield Cathedral on Saturday 24th September.
And I will say them in response to a child who will just have
reminded me: ‘Bishop Michael, never forget that first and
foremost you are a child of God’. It is a crucial message for
bishops to remember, and really Augustine’s words should be
in the reverse order: to begin with, a Christian, among Chris-
tians, and only then a bishop, for Christians.
It is not only bishops who need to remember that. We talk a
great deal about ministry in the Church of England, and so we
should: we have rightly rediscovered the ministry of the whole
people of God, and the many and varied ways in which the Lord
equips so many, lay and ordained, for specific tasks of service
in church and world. But before some of us are called to
particular ministries, all of us are called to be disciples, to be
people who follow Jesus, and who invite others to come along
with them and follow him too.
If we forget that, we can become so focused on what we think
we have to offer God and his church, on the many different
respects in which we are the best thing since sliced bread, that
we fail to grasp the starting point of the whole Christian faith,
which is not what we reckon we can do for God but what God
has done for us – and that is not less than everything. We need
to keep coming back to the faith of a child of God to remember
that. If I forget that, and become too bound up in being a
bishop for you so that I forget that I am a Christian with you,
please tell me: remind me that first and foremost I am a child
of God, like you. And please pray for me, as I will pray for you.
From 15th to 23rd September, I will be travelling around this
great diocese to nine different churches where we can pray
together; and on the evening of Friday 23rd we will be renewing
the vows of our baptism which declare us to be the children of
God. We will do that at St Chad’s Well in Lichfield, where my
predecessor baptised the Mercians of his time. May God bless
us and renew us in our following of Jesus now as he blessed
them and renewed them then.  Bishop Michael



8 The start of Bishop Michael's ministry
in Lichfield Diocese and along Two Saints’ Way

Bishop Michael's 'Season of Welcome' begins on Thursday 15
September, culminating in his formal Installation and
celebrating a Diocesan Eucharist on Saturday 24 September.
Nine days of prayer
during which +Michael will visit all corners of the Diocese and
walk parts of the Two Saints Way. Here is the section of his walk
that includes passing through Stone

Bishop Michael and others will be walking part of the
Two Saints Way. You are welcome to join for any part of this
(and there is no need to ‘book in’) but please be aware of the
need to maintain a steady pace!
Pilgrimage 1: Stoke to Stone- Wednesday 21st September
09:00 Morning prayer at Stoke Minster
09:20 Walk from Stoke to Trentham - 3.5 miles
11:15 Refreshments at St Mary’s Trentham
11:45 Walk from Trentham to Tittensor - 3 miles
13:15 Lunch at St Luke’s Tittensor
14:30 Walk from Tittensor to Stone - 5 miles
16:45 Arrive St Michael & St Wulfad Stone
Thursday 22nd September - Stone to Stafford
09:00 Morning prayer Priory House Stone
09:20 Walk from Stone to Burston - 4 miles
11:15 Refreshments at Burston
11:45 Walk from Burston to Hopton - 3 miles
13:30 Lunch at Hopton
14:45 Walk from Hopton to Stafford - 3 miles
16:30 Arrive at St Mary’s Stafford
Friday 23rd September - Stafford to Lichfield
08:00 Morning prayer at St Chad’s Stafford
08:20 Walk from Stafford to St Thomas Priory - 2 miles
09:45 Morning refreshments at St Thomas Priory
10:15 Walk from St Thomas Priory to Milford - 2.5 miles
11:45 Arrive at Milford Common then drive across Cannock
  Chase
12:15 Arrive at Christ Church Gentleshaw and lunch
13:15 Walk from Gentleshaw to Farewell - 3 miles
14:45 Refreshments at St Bartholomew’s Farewell
15:15 Walk from Farewell to Lichfield - 3 miles



9 Farewell
Our time serving the benefice has been a very happy time. We
have made so many wonderful friends and have so many
memories.
However, the time has come for us to say goodbye. It has been
a pleasure to serve and worship the Lord with you over the last
six years. We are going to miss you all very much.
When I started I was fresh out of theological college and I didn't
have lots of experience. Thank you all for investing in me and
giving me the opportunity to serve here. I appreciate all your
love, patience, advice and prayers. I also really appreciate all
the opportunities that I have been given to share something of
the Lord Jesus Christ in our benefice.
Thank you also for welcoming Ashley, for making her feel
quickly at home, for befriending and encouraging her. We will
always be grateful for how so many people pulled together to
help us prepare for our wedding.
But the Lord has called us on to a new place. We will be heading
to Fujairah, UAE to serve Immanuel church
http://www.immanuelfujairah.com. We are able to do this
because you have invested in us, trained us and given us
opportunities to develop and grow. We really appreciate this.

We would love to keep in touch with each of you and we would
appreciate your prayers.

If you would like to get our prayer updates by email you can
sign up by going to. www.tinyurl.com/prayfujairah

Thank you once again. We are going to miss you all.

“Therefore, my dear brothers and sisters, stand firm. Let
nothing move you. Always give yourselves fully to the work of
the Lord, because you know that your labour in the Lord is not
in vain” - 1 Cor 15:58

Kieran and Ashley
kieranandash@gmail.com



10 News from the Bakers
We have been thinking of you all at Christchurch and we would
like to come and visit sometime, but we have been busy and
Adam's job means he has to work weekends.
We are living in Nottingham now, renting a house and so we are
more settled. We are both working, I am a learning mentor in
a primary school which means I work with the children with
emotional and behavioural difficulties. It has been challenging,
but I am enjoying building relationships with the children.
Adam is a support worker with the charity Scope, working with
adults with disabilities. We are both still processing the fact that
things in Senegal didn't work out and that is not always easy,
but it is good to be more settled and have some stability in our
lives.
We would really like to come and visit our friends at Christch-
urch some time soon, and we are sorry that we haven't
managed to so far.

lots of love,  Sarah (and Adam)

Harvest Sunday -  25th September
Each year at Harvest we support the work of Tearfund.
Tearfund is a Christian aid   and development agency.  Its core
belief is that aid must be given regardless of race, religion,
nationality or gender.
This year their Harvest campaign focuses on the food crisis in
the Sahel region of Africa.  It is estimated that 5.9 million
children in the region will suffer from acute malnutrition this
year.  The case study is the village of Hille Bar in Chad. The
struggles of the community have been made worse by very
high temperatures and a lack of rainfall, leading to crop failure.

Giving envelopes will be available on Sunday 18th.  It  features
Jumana and her daughter Yasmin,  Jumana   says Yasmin is ‘too
hungry to play’. You can find out more about the family on the
website tearfund.org/yasmin
Please pray for children everywhere whose childhood is
marred by hunger.



11 The Refugee Crisis - Jordan

A story told in One Voice ( Tearfund’s prayer email) in
August.

Since the Syrian conflict began in 2011, refugees have
been flooding across the border into Jordan.  At the end of
July, the UN estimated  that there are 660,000 registered
Syrian refugees in the country and many more unregis-
tered.
The experiences of refugees were highlighted at the
Olympics by Team Refugee.
Their members had survived terrible tragedies and the
positive outcomes for them should be celebrated.

For refugees in Jordan, the future is not so positive and a
new future for them is just a dream. It is illegal for
refugees to work in Jordan so it is impossible for them to
make a settled, permanent life in the country.

Shayma (not her real name) and her seven children have
been living in Jordan since they fled from Syria in 2012
when  their home was destroyed.   The family have
received emergency supplies from Tearfund but their
uncertain situation means Shayma is always nervous and
can’t rest.  She has attended counselling sessions with a
Tearfund  partner to help her to deal with her situation.
She says ‘I have felt better and more rested and my
relationship with my children is improving – I’m talking to
them much more.’

Please pray for people like Shayma and her family.
May they find a place that they can call home and
build a future for themselves.



12 Greetings from Botswana

Dear Partners, greetings from Botswana.
Thank you so much for your love and support. We could not do
with out you and your support.
We have a series of meetings that we would like prayer cover
for. We have only been able to reach about 40% of our
projected goal for the year but if these meetings happen we
shall be able to reach everyone.
Our children are well and ministry is promising.
The attachment is a testimony from a parent that we would like
to share with our partners.

Jonathan and Robinah Beesigomwe

Boy who brought Salvation to his household through 17
Stories. Told by the mother Mrs. Babopeng Baratedi:
One day my son Tefo five years six months old came home from
school and asked me if I knew Adam and Eve. Before I could
check my memory lane, he started telling me the story and how
they ate the fruit which God told them not to eat. He told me
this was sin. I wanted to know what sin was. He told me; "Sin
is the things we do, the things we say and the things we think
that make God sad." This brew my mind. I wanted to know
more.
He would narrate verses from the Bible like: Trust in the Lord
with all your heart, do not depend on your own
understanding.…. (Prov. 3:5 - 6), "Don't worry about anything,
instead pray about everything… (Phil. 4:6) and a lot more every
time he came from school. These were words that I wanted to
hear due to the challenges we were going through.
Tefo would ask questions about these verses, but I, not
knowing the Bible would not have answers. Sometimes I would
try to dismiss the questioning by telling him to go away but
then I would feel guilty for my failure to have answers for my
baby as the mother. Then I went to buy a Bible and started
reading it for answers. I would prepare for him by noting down
the books from where he quoted verses because he would
never stop asking until he got the right answers.   (continued)
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Boy who brought salvation (cont)

Then one day, Tefo came home with several small cards with
pictures about the Bible stories. He would look at the picture on
the cards and not wanting to embarrass me, he would tell me
what was happening in the picture. These cards are very
precious to him and to me that I keep them in my purse like I
would currency.
One day, Tefo asked if I knew Jesus and where he stays. He
then told me that Jesus stays in his heart and keeps it clean and
would clean mine too. He also said if we went to Church we
would make God happy because staying home on Sunday
makes Him sad. This was a great challenge to his father and I.
We then started looking for a Church.
This is when I went looking for teacher Robinah at my son's
school who was giving him these cards to tell me where I can
get the story book. I also wanted to know how I can get Jesus
into my heart. She showed me how and I received Jesus Christ
and my life has never been the same. Now we love reading the
Bible. Our home is indeed blessed to have Tefo as our priest.
Tefo opened my eyes and I really thank God Almighty and ask
Him to lead him on his way and guide him for ever.
(Forwarded by Jonathan and Robinah Beesigomwe)

Christ Church 10 years ago
From our American Correspondent

(Terry and Monica Darlington sent news from the USA, where
they were making an epic narrowboat journey along the east
coast)
Dear Friends, We are moored in a boatyard only 12 miles
away from our starting point in Portsmouth, VA, where they
have installed an air-conditioning unit in our boat.  It’s well
over 100F here at present.  We’ve talked to yachtsmen and
taken their advice to stay up here until the end of September
as they do have hurricanes and this marina is the safest place.
Across the road is St Thomas’ Episcopalian Church.  The helpers
tend to wear name tags with the job they do, so we were shown
to a pew by MICHAEL, USHER and after the service FAY,
GREETER came up and welcomed us to the church.



14 Churches Cycle Ride Sept 10th
Participants are sponsored by family and friends to visit as
many churches as they can between 10 am and 6 pm.  Half the
money raised by each cyclist/walker is returned to their home
church. If cycling or walking are too strenuous for you you can
still take part travelling by public transport or car.

Local Churches taking part
Betley St Margaret BTR CW3 9AX
Burslem St Joseph A(10-5)T ST6 4BB
Hanley St Luke A(10-12)C ST1
Hartshill Holy Trinity ATR  ST4 7NL
Keele St John ATR  ST5 5AT
Madeley All Saints ATR CW3 9ND
Madeley Methodist C CW3 9DX
Milton St Philip and St James A(10-3)TR ST2 7EY
Newcastle under Lyme St Giles ATR
Newcastle under Lyme Holy Trinity RC ATR ST5 1LQ
Penkhull St Thomas ATR ST4 5DW
Tunstall Sacred Heart A(11-5)T ST6 6EE
Baswich Holy Trinity ATR ST17 0BY
Berkswich Methodist ATR  ST17 0LH
Brocton All Saints ATR ST17 0TP
Burston St Rufin B ST18 0DR
Church Eaton St Editha AR ST20 0AG
Derrington St Matthew AR ST18 9LU
Doxey St Thomas and St Andrew ATR ST16 1EQ
Gnosall St Lawrence ATR ST20 0ES
Haughton St Giles AR ST18 9EX
Hopton St Peter C  ST18 0AH
Milwich All Saints ATR ST18 0EG
Ranton All Saints AR ST18 9JU
Salt St James the Great AR ST18 0BW
Stafford Baptist ATR  ST17 4BG
Stafford Rickerscote St Peter ATR ST19 4EX
Stafford St Bertelin ATR ST16 1JB
Stafford St Chad AR  ST16 2HP
Stafford St Mary AT  ST16 2AR
Tixall St John the Baptist B ST18 0XT
Walton on the Hill St Thomas ATR ST17 0LE
Weston Methodist ATR
Whitgreave St John the Evangelist C ST18 0SP
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MAF and Medair in South Sudan

With an escalation of violence, it’s been a rough ride for people
in poverty-stricken South Sudan. With more than 300 more
lives lost, and tens of thousands more displaced from their
homes, the humanitarian crisis is deepening.
We remain committed to bringing help, hope and healing to
those in desperate need, and your prayers are vital.
What flights have we done recently?

Over the last few weeks, MAF has carried out more than 230
hours of relief and emergency flights in South Sudan. Recent
flights include:

• Evacuating NGO and mission staff from violence hotspots.
• Flying emergency supplies to areas that have been
cut-off, including four tons to a remote village for Tearfund –
enabling pregnant women, young mothers and malnourished
children to receive nutritious food.
• Taking aid workers and emergency supplies to the
growing South Sudanese refugee camps across the border in
Uganda – including Adjumani.
• Bringing supplies for a solar generator to a peace village
in Kuron – a Christian initiative that’s helped people from
different tribes to live in peace and harmony.
• Enabling Every Village’s short-term teams to provide
help and Christian hope to isolated communities.
• Facilitating a very cool delivery that will help protect
nearly 50,000 lives – MAF flew a consignment of measles
vaccines to Aweil in the north of South Sudan, enabling our
partner Medair to vaccinate an astounding 49,483 babies and
children and halt the spread of a large-scale measles outbreak
that was tragically claiming many young lives. Looking at the
six large coolers securely tied down in the back of our Cessna
Caravan, MAF Pilot Chris Ball said these were the biggest
coolers he’d ever seen. The coolers, measuring 3 feet long by 2
feet high, held thousands of vaccines to immunise between
40,000-60,000 children.
‘It was,’ Chris said, ‘a pretty amazing sight.’



16 49,483 babies and children
Alicia Morcombe, Medair’s Health Manager, explains how the
need for the vaccination campaign had become apparent.
‘Medair came to Aweil for a multi-sector assessment, and it
became clear very quickly that health needs were a huge
priority.
‘The more communities we visited, the more people told us of
children dying of measles. We even heard about one
community that was burying children every day who had died
from preventable diseases, including measles.’
No time to lose
Children rarely die of measles in the UK because they are
routinely immunised against a range of childhood diseases.
It is a level of provision that is rare in South Sudan, where
conflict and an under-funded health system – coupled with
high rates of malnutrition and poor living conditions – leave
children even more susceptible to this highly contagious
disease.
‘There was no time to lose after our assessment,’ Alicia recalls.
‘We were able to launch the measles campaign in a week.
Medair contacted MAF to request a flight from Juba to Aweil to
deliver the vaccines as quickly as possible. level of provision
that is rare in South Sudan, where conflict and an under-
funded health system – coupled with high rates of malnutrition
and poor living conditions – leave children even more
susceptible to this highly contagious disease.
‘It was imperative that the measles vaccines were kept cool.
Along and bumpy trip on insecure roads was out of the
question. The vaccines wouldn’t remain cool enough.
Going village to village
Just three hours after take-off, Chris landed in Aweil and
unloaded the huge coolers of vaccines. Over 40 Medair teams
consisting of 290 local staff then travelled village to village,
providing measles vaccinations to thousands of children.
'There was no time to lose after our assessment - we were able
to launch the measles campaign in a week'
At each vaccination site, hundreds of mothers lined up with
their little ones, eager for their sons and daughters to receive
the life-saving vaccines.
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SIDESPERSOnS ROTA
    AM
  4th September D. Shemilt K. Woodward
   L. Fford D. Davies
11th September D. Wilson J. Abrahams
   D. Pickles P. Kelly
18th September P. Roberts K. Rein
   G. Leithead E. Kingman
25th September G. Latos P. Kelly
   C. Reeve A. Smith

FlOwER ROTA

  4th September  Flower Guild
11th September  Mrs E. Cook
18th September  Mrs S. Hallam
25th September  Harvest

  ROADS FOR PRAYER
4th September   11th September
Cressey Close   Saltersford Rise
Joules Drive   Rolt Close
Cauldon Way   Millenium Way
Harecastle Bank  Cameron Wharf

18th September 25th September
The Crescent  Albert Street
Granville Terrace Alexandra Street
Millers Gate  Arthur Street
Hartley Drive  Berkeley Street



18 Groups and Activities
Deanery Synod Reps   Helen Bowes
P.C.C. Members Kate Latham, Irene Gassor, Phil Tunstall
 Shelagh Sanders, Pete Mason, George Holden
 Peter Rein, G. Leithead, Pam Shields
 Kevin Reynolds, Estella Woodhead, Rob Shields
Secretary Shelagh Sanders
Treasurer
Envelopes, Gift Aid Richard Latos

GROUPS AND ACTIVITIES
Climbers 3-7 years
Explorers 7-11 years Estella Woodhead.....................................761659
Banner Group Jeanette Rowlands....................................816713
Church Missionary Boxes Cecilia Wilding.........................................817987
Flower Guild Marylyn Hillman......................................815936
Missions Secretary Cecilia Wilding.........................................817987
Prayer Group Jeanette Rowlands....................................816713
Parents & Toddlers Sandra Morray..........................................286093
(Mon 9.30 – 11.15am)
3rd Stone Brownies                 Janet Smith............................................    815939
(Mon 6:00-7:30pm, First School)

Young People’s Activities take place in the Centre during the Sunday morn-
ing service except on the fourth Sunday in the month, which is the family service.
Climbers  3-7 years Explorers  7-11 years Pathfinders  11-14 years
The following activities take place every week week in the Centre during term time.
Monday Toddlers             9.30 am  Breathe (years 5-8) Monday      6:30 pm
Youth Club (years 9-13) Tuesday 7:00 pm Kingzone (years 2-4) Wednesday 6:00 pm

 THE MAGAZINE TEAM
Mission News & Prayer Diary                       Cecilia Wilding                  817987
Please send material for the magazine to
Dave Bell, c/o Christ Church Parish Office, Christ Church Way,
Staffs ST15 8ZB  or by email to christchurch_mag@yahoo.co.uk

Christ Church on the Internet
Parish website                      www.christchurchstone.org
Parish office email               office@christchurchstone.org
Magazine contributions       christchurch_mag@yahoo.co.uk


